
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 20 APRIL 2006 


IOS.36/06
DRAFT PERFORMANCE PLAN 2006/07

The Policy and Performance Officer presented Report SP.10/06 enclosing an initial draft of the text of the Best Value Performance Plan for 2006/7.  The Plan had been considered by the Executive on 20 March 2006 (EX.050/06 refers) and had been referred to the three Overview and Scrutiny Committees for consultation.

The Policy and Performance Officer advised that the performance indicator information would be added to the Plan at the end of May 2006 when it had been quality assured.  Special meetings of the Executive had been arranged for 25 May and 26 June 2006 prior to the finalised Performance Plan and performance indicator information going to the Council for approval at a special meeting on 29 June 2006. 

In considering the text of the draft Best Value Performance Plan, Members made the following comments and observations: -

(a)  Concern was expressed at the tight timescale for the Executive and the Council to take into account the comments of this Committee on the performance indicator information.  The Committee would have an opportunity to comment on the information at their meeting on 22 June, with their comments then going to the Executive on 26 June 2006.   However, at that stage the document will already have been sent out to City Council members for consideration at the Council meeting on 29 June 2006.

(b)
Page 13 – Key Priorities – Cleaner, Greener, Safer

A Member queried why there was no mention in the “Achievements” section of the Council’s energy savings.  The Head of Policy and Performance Services responded that there were performance indicators on energy, which would be included in the Best Value Performance Indicator information.   After that information is available, she could assess what has been achieved and highlight it in the text of the Plan.

In response to a Member’s suggestion that there should be a definition of the phrase “Greener” and what the Council aims to achieve, the Head of Policy and Performance advised that she could include something under the “Challenges” section in relation to Improving the Environmental Performance of the Council.

The bullet point at the end of the list on page 13 should be changed to “all purpose sports area” in “Upperby and Botcherby”.

(c)
Page 17 – Learning City – There should be greater reference to adult learning under this Section.

Members expressed concern at the new funding arrangements for adult learning and the reduction in funding available.  Under the Council’s Priority of Learning City, the Council should be making representations to the Learning and Skills Council on the apparent reduction in funding for adult learning.  The Scottish Learning and Skills Council appeared to have a higher profile and carry out more promotions that the local Learning and Skills Council.  The City Council should also consider alternative funding sources and whether it has the capacity to become involved in funding.  This could have a budgetary implication.

(d)
Details of Performance – Performance against Carlisle City Council Services Standards 2005-06 Section.

There was discussion on whether all the service standards should be detailed or whether they should be highlighted on an exceptions basis, identifying only those which are not being achieved or those where performance is particularly good.  Members concluded that it was important to include all the service standards and indicate whether or not they had been achieved.  The Head of Policy and Performance commented that in future years there would be a smaller number of more focussed service standards.

Concern was expressed that some of the service standards which were recorded as “achieved” had in reality not been achieved.  Specific examples were given in relation to “faults on street lights” and “damaged street furniture”.  The Head of Policy and Performance responded that she was reporting the information provided by Heads of Services.  Members asked Officers to establish if there was evidence to back up the claims that these service standards had been achieved.

(e) Key Priorities – Cleaner, Greener, Safer – Waste Minimisation

An additional bullet point should be included on page 15 regarding reducing the overall volume of waste being generated in households and then collected by the Local Authority.  The following was suggested, although the relevant Officer should be consulted on the exact wording “We must aim to reduce the volume of waste entering the residual waste stream.”  

In order to reinforce this point, an additional performance measure on “Total waste per household” should be added to page 52.  The Head of Policy and Performance Services commented that there is a Performance Indicator 84 regarding waste per household, and this could be highlighted in the text of the Plan.

There was a suggestion that the text should include reference to the work on finding alternatives to landfill.  The Head of Policy and Performance undertook to include an update on how the Council is working in partnership on alternatives to landfill.

A Member commented on the measures being undertaken in other Authorities to reduce the amount of waste generated by households.  The Environment, Housing, Infrastructure and Transport portfolio holder reminded Members of the recycling and waste reduction measures currently being considered by the Council, details of which had been considered by this Committee. 

(f)
Page 35 – What we said we would do - Second item - There should be a “:” after the word “including”.

RESOLVED – (1)  The Committee welcomes the opportunity to comment on the draft text of the Best Value Performance Plan, but has some concerns about the timescales for commenting of the performance indicator information.

(2)  That the detailed comments of the Committee on the draft text of the Best Value Performance Plan, as detailed above, be forwarded to the Executive, with the following being highlighted as particularly important:

(i) the need for a definition of “Greener”;

(ii) additional information to be included on waste minimisation;

(iii) the concern over the lack of funding for adult education.  The Executive should be asked to consider how the Council could influence this, and whether the Council has the capacity to become involved in funding, along with any associated budgetary implications.

(3)  That the Head of Policy and Performance investigate the evidence for the achievement of the two service standards relating to “faults on street lights” and “damaged street furniture” and report back to the Committee on 22 June 2006.







